
Metropolitan Transportation Commission 

Policy Advisory Council 

April 22, 2025 Agenda Item 5b 

Senate Bill 239 (Arreguín): Teleconferencing: Subsidiary Body Update 

Subject: 

Update on action taken on Senate Bill (SB) 239 (Arreguín). 

Background: 

MTC and ABAG’s co-sponsored SB 239 (Arreguin), which aims to make it easier for advisory 

board members to teleconference into meetings, successfully passed out of the Senate Local 

Government Committee on April 3, 2025. This is an important step forward in expanding remote 

participation options for advisory bodies, increasing flexibility and accessibility for members. 

Staff will be at your April 22, 2025, meeting to provide a verbal update. They will share 

additional context on the bill's progress, outline the key developments since the committee 

hearing, and discuss anticipated next steps as the legislation progresses. 

Issues: 

None identified. 

Recommendations: 

Information and Discussion 

Attachments: 

• None 
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